
 

The Grassroots Gazette reports on political action efforts throughout Southwest 

Wisconsin.  Check out the Grassroots website at www.grassrootswi.org 
  

THE POWER LINE FIGHT 

IS FAR FROM OVER – 

Here’s what you can do THIS WEEK 

MOST IMPORTANT! - Tuesday, Sept. 17, 7 pm - 

Iowa County Board to consider appealing PSC decision   
Everyone is urged to attend this week’s Iowa County Board meeting 

at the Health and Human Services Bldg. 303 W. Chapel Street in 

Dodgeville where the Iowa County Board will decide whether or not 

to appeal the highly controversial Public Service Commission approval of the Cardinal-Hickory 

Creek power line that would slice through Iowa County.   The Board needs to know how serious 

Iowa County residents are about this issue – that means showing up!   Dane County will almost 

certainly appeal.  Help make sure Iowa County does the same. More activities this week relating 

to the Power Line controversy 

 

Wed., Sept. 18, 7 pm – Public Information Meeting – Next Steps – American Legion Hall, 102 

Wood St., Barneveld   Environmental Law & Policy Center Director, Howard Learner, will discuss 

next legal steps. 

 

Thursday, Sept. 19, Morning – (Time to be announced)  – Public Service Commission Open 

Meeting – 4822 Madison Yards Way, Madison - Further details on CHC will be discussed and 

decided.    

 

Volunteer tutors are needed right now in Dodgeville, 

Darlington and Mineral Point to help teach English to our 

new immigrant neighbors.   You’ll be primarily working in tutoring 

teams.  Being a volunteer English tutor for adults is a richly rewarding 

experience.  As a tutor you do not need to speak a foreign language.  

You’ll learn to overcome the language barrier during the tutor training. Contact the 

MultiCultural Outreach Program at mcopwi@gmail.com or call 608-623-2109 to sign up as a 

volunteer – or for more information. 

 

 

http://www.grassrootswi.org/
mailto:mcopwi@gmail.com


Wed., Sept. 18, 5:30 to 8 p.m. (Dodgeville)  Thank you Party for 

Dems volunteers   Join the celebration at the Cobblestone Cafe, 233 N. 

Iowa Street in Dodgeville to recognize all the hard work of the past – and 

look forward to continuing team work going forward   Pulled pork and buns 

will be provided. Beverages can be purchased at Dukes Bar.  If you haven’t 

already please RSVP to Sue Gereau at 608-583-2121.   Bring a dish to pass! 

NOTE:   THE DRINKING LIBERALLY GROUP WILL NOT MEET IN SEPTEMBER.  Join them 

again in October – on the third Wednesday at Duke’s Pub in Dodgeville.    

POSTCARD GROUPS ARE GETTING TOGETHER THROUGHOUT 

SW WISCONSIN to let their voices be heard.   Stay involved by joining 

the group nearest to you – for conversation, fun, friendship and political action. 

In Dodgeville/Mineral Point, the group meets every Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. in 

various coffee shops in Dodgeville and Mineral Point.  For the current schedule, 

contact Judy Stieber at scott.and.judy.stieber@gmail.com 

In Mazomanie, the group called the “Mazo Muddlers” meets Mondays at 10 a.m. 

at Base Camp Café, 18 Brodhead in Mazomanie.  For further info contact 

janetbrandt10@gmail.com 

In Darlington.  Contact Kate Bausch at.katebausch@hotmail.com, 608 726-0286 for details of 

time and place.    

In Platteville, the contact is suestrickler@gmail.com, 608 330-3027 for details. 

Do you know of others in other towns?   Let us know by return email so more people can join the 

effort. 

 

GRASSROOTS CITIZENS OF WISCONSIN is an energetic group of over 700 people in 

southwest Wisconsin who are interested in steering our country in a more positive direction. For 

further information, or to add a friend to our mailing list, please contact:  Shirley Barnes, 

Grassroots Citizens of Wisconsin at barnesshirley2473@gmail.com 
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